Sam Houston

London

United Kingdom

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I am currently living and working in London and have been since March 2002.  I currently work for London Underground Limited as a Senior Project Planner.  I have also lived and worked in South Africa for seven months.  I worked at the Nuclear Accelerator Centre, which is a nuclear research facility, as part of the Industry Work Placement component of my engineering degree.  

I have taken these opportunities to work overseas to further my carreer and to experience different ways of life.  It is my belief that at 25 I would not be in a similar managerial position in Australia and that I would have to take a step back in carreer if I returned to Australia.

While I am overseas though it is my belief that not only am I learning improtant skills tha tI will bring with me upon my return to Australia in a couple of years, but I am working as an ambassador to my country.  I often communicate the virtues of my country to people from all over the world and feel that in this way I am still contributing to Australia even though I am living overseas.  I also intend to invest in Australia with my earnings from overseas rather than investing in foreign countries.

I am slightly disgruntled by somehurdles that seem to be put in place by various government departments upon Australians living overseas.  For example it is a nightmare to get a new drivers license and our electoral rights are confusing.  Many of my fellow compatriots don't bother to vote because it is too difficult to do so from overseas.

I hope this has been of some help.

Regards,

Sam Houston
